
Texas Department of Licensing and Regulation 
Enforcement Division 

P.O. Box 12157 • Austin, Texas 78711 • (512) 539-5600 • (800) 803-9202 • fax (512) 539-5698 

Web site: wwyv.tdlr.texas.gov 

January 31,2018 

RUBEN CASILLAS 
2018 HIDALGO ST 
LAREDO TX 78040-7807 

Case No: MID20170014913 

Dear Respondent: 

The Texas Department of Licensing and Regulation has closed the complaint 
referenced above. 

Thank you for complying with the Agreed Order requirements and paying your penalty 
in full. 

If you have any questions, please call me at 512-539-5610 or email me at 
Lilv.Henderson@tdlr.texas.gov 

Sincerely, 

Lily Henderson, Legal Assistant 
Enforcement Division 
Texas Department of Licensing and Regulation 
P.O. Box 12157 
Austin, TX 78711 

Austin Headquarters: E.O. Thompson State Office Building • 920 Colorado •Austin, Texas 78701 



2600 Cedar Ave., P.O. Box 2337, Laredo, TX 78044 

Tel. (956) 795-4900 Lax. (956) 726-2632 
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Professional Licensing and Certification Unit 
Investigations 
P.O. Box 141369 
Austin. Texas 78714-1369 

Subject: Report on Midwife Complaint 

RECEIVED 
TDl.'. ;JAIL ROOM 

MAR 2 0 2017 

TOTAL TYPE 

The City of Laredo Health Department responded to a citizen complaint that Mr. Ruben Casillas, a 
registered midwife with the State of Texas was operating an inappropriate facility and as a result 

the person feels her birth outcome may have been adversely affected . 

An inspection was made on February 10. 2017. by our staff at 2018 Hidalgo Street. Mr. Casillas is 
the midwife for the clinic and Ms. Gallegos is the administrator/medical assistant. Mr. Casillas was 
not present during the inspection. He has a Texas Midwifery license number 98003. with the initial 

date of 1993. Only natural births are performed at the clinic, there are two (02) dry delivery rooms 
and one (01) wet delivery room and one (01) examination room. The inside of the clinic appeared 
in good sanitation conditions at the time of inspection. The outside had an old mattress and other 
debris in the back of the building (photographs attached). Ms. Gallegos was advised to clean up the 
back area of the building and to start using the proper disinfectants for the delivery rooms and 

examination room. 

The complainant shared a lengthy concern of her medical outcomes and believes she had an 

adverse outcome. Upon our assessment and other complaints in the past we are monitoring the 
clinic but as well are sharing this with you. Upon your request we can provide the information of 

the complainant. 

If you have any questions or would like to discuss this further please contact me 956-795-4922. 

Sincerely. 

Hector F. Gonzalez. M.D.. M.P.H 
Director of Health 
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